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New Facility Update 
Harrison Hills City Schools New PK-12 
Construction Update 

• Continued progress of the insulation, brick is being completed on the front of the 
building. 

• The CORE team met on Friday September 14th. where building progress, 
inspections, and turn lane completion were reviewed. 

 

  

 



 

• Elementary school progress is coming along quickly. 

 

• The Jr./Sr. HS lunchroom had some windows installed and the auditorium block 
work has begun. 



 

• The second floor walkway connecting the high school and Jr. High has begun. 

District Office 
• Mrs. Snider attended the Children Family First Council and Safe Schools 
meetings. 

• The superintendent attended the Cadiz Business Association meeting where the 
Christmas parade and Holiday Snowmen display were reviewed. 

• Mrs. Snider attended the OMERESA regional meeting where transportation, 
school laws, and tech services were reviewed. 

• Hammond Construction and Mrs. Harding have been continuing communication 
concerning the reporting for the school building project. As expected, as the 
project has picked up “speed”, so has the paperwork. Having Hammond as the 
district’s CMR has been very helpful during the various processes. 

• Final expenditures are occurring for the closing out of grants. Reporting will be 
due on September 30. 

• Mrs. Harding has worked with Kelly Howes concerning the procurement review 
for cafeteria. Kelly has been working with the state review officer and this review 
should be done shortly. 

• Mr. Ripley rode am and pm bus routes last week as he continues to edit routes 
and student information. 

• Families in all schools are being contacted for submission of free and reduced 
lunch forms. 

• Mr. Ripley had a training with 247 Security. 



  

 

  

Harrison Central Jr/Sr High 

 

• Cruz Capers shot a 79 to earn all OVAC first team honors and the Huskies 
finished 3rd overall! 

 

• Seniors (l-r) George Novotny, Bailey Eberhart, Luke McKinney, Bailey Mitchell, 
Payton Taylor, and Mackenzie Jurosko were selected to spend a week in 
Washington DC in March with the CloseUp Program. It is a government studies 
program where they will get to meet peers from across the country, debate, visit 
monuments, memorials & museums, spend time on Capitol Hill, and so much 
more! 

 

• Payton Taylor received the Scholar Athlete of the Week Award from News9! Go 
Payton! 

  



 

• Sunsets from the press box are nice, especially when followed by a soccer 
victory! Congrats to the boys soccer team for a W against St. Clairsville! 

 

• Students voted for underclassmen attendants and candidates for Homecoming 
Queen and King. From left to right: Freshmen Kadence Tanner & Jacob Mattern, 
Sophomores Audrey Corder & Kobe Mitchell, Juniors Maria Roush & Andrew 
Clelland, Seniors Autumn Ash & Keishi Arnold, Allison Heavilin & Damon 
Carpenter, Lexee McAfee & Josh Croft, Sydney Starr & Caden Dalton, and 
Madison Young & Payton Taylor. The Queen will be crowned at halftime of the 
football game on September 21st and the King will be crowned at the dance on 
September 22nd. 

 

• Thank you to Harrison County Farm Bureau for inviting Kelly Love, Vice 
President of Ohio CAT, in to talk to students. 



 

• Students in Mrs. Wright’s classes were working on a penny lab to walk through 
the steps of the scientific method! 

Mark Your Calendar 

Thursday, September 20 

• Volleyball v. Martins Ferry @ 5:30pm 

Friday, September 21 

• Football v. Martins Ferry @ 7pm (Homecoming Game) 

Saturday, September 22 

• Homecoming Dance in the high school gymnasium from 7-10pm 



  

 

  

Harrison East Elementary 
• On September 11th, 2018 at 9:00a.m., Mrs. T. Starr's 6th grade 21st Century 
Enrichment class presented their research and learning in the form of a school 
assembly to commemorate September 11th, 2001. The students spent the 
previous two weeks learning about the tragic events that occurred on this day. 
They decided as a class to present their findings in the form of a book to share 
with the school that would help the students understand what happened. Each 
student in the class was responsible for at least one page in the book. A few of 
the students worked to put together a slide show of photos that further explained 
the events associated with the day. The students did a great job on their research 
and presentation. Pictured below are first row; Taylor Moore, Anthony Pelegreen, 
Kayden Dunkle, Zoey Todd, Ceci Bellerive, and Kyle Bake. Second row: James 
Rosenberger, Avri Puskarich, Lyla Dalton, Gabby Stull, Avery Cash, and Brady 
McPeak. 

 

  



 



 

• Mrs. McKinney and Ms. Ferrell’s 6th grade math students have been learning 
statistics. Ms. Ferrell used the sweet treat of skittles to help them learn mean. 



 



 

• Mrs. Ashley Smith from the Puskarich Library was Mrs. McAfee’s special guest 
reader this week. 

 

• Mr. Bengier’s social studies student researched fossils and created their own 
fossils and imprint casts, too. 



 



 



 

• Fourth graders enjoyed their annual adventure to the Zitko farm as they 
participated in the Harrison County Soil and Water Conservation farm day. 



 

 



 



 

 



 

• Mr. Madzia attended the Principal Collaborative Leadership meeting at the 
Jefferson County ESC. 

 

Mark Your Calendar 



Thursday, September 27 

• Fall Pictures preschool to 2nd grade 

Friday, September 28 

• Fall Pictures 3rd grade to 6th grade 

Monday, October 8 

• Parent/Teacher Conferences – no classes for students 

Friday, October 12 

• 2nd grade field trip to Schumaker Farms 

Monday, October 15 

• School Lunch Week 1st grade and 3rd grade 

Tuesday, October 16 

• School Lunch Week Kindergarten and MAKE – UP 6th grade 

Wednesday, October 17 

• School Lunch Week Preschool and 4th grade 

Thursday, October 18 

• School Lunch Week 2nd grade and 5th grade 

Friday, October 19 

• School Lunch Week 6th grade 

  

 

  Harrison North Elementary   



 

• Harrison North held a Patriots Day assembly on September 11, 2018. Mr. Mark 
Smith spoke to the students and staff about his own experience on 9-11-01, and 
how he was working in Washington D.C. at the Pentagon at that time. 



 



 



 



 

• Olivia Chittenton showed lots of patriotic spirit on 9-11-18 at Harrison North. 

 

• Mrs. Soos's class made crooked houses to go along with the nursery rhyme " 
There was a Crooked Man." 



 

 

 

 

 

• Miss Tipton’s 2nd graders made book marks with tassels in art class with Ms. 
Vancamp. 



 

Mark Your Calendar 

Thursday, September 20 

• Fall School Pictures 

Wednesday, October 3 

• DLT meeting 

Monday, October 8 

• Parent Teacher Conferences 

Friday, October 12 

• 2nd grade field trip to Schumaker Farms Pumpkin Patch & Farm Experience 

• Grades 3, 4, 5, 6 Field Trip to Algonquin Mill Festival 

October 15-19 

• School Lunch Week 

• 2nd grade gifted testing 

October 22-26 

• 3rd grade ELA testing 

Firday, October 19 

• 1st nine weeks ends 



Friday, October 26 

• 1st nine weeks report cards 
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